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Term four

It was so good to at last have everyone back at school this term. The college was again filled with students and
chatter, movement and laughter. It was wonderful to see the joy amongst students and teachers as they came
together again in face to face classes.

Unfortunately, the end is coming all too soon. Year 12 VCE students have finished classes and started their VCE
Exams. We wish them all well. We have also run Year 12 VCE and VCAL graduations and these events will be put
together and available to families shortly.

Tuesday 10th November is the last day of classes for all VCAL students unless they have not finished all their work. If
they still have work outstanding then they need to continue to come in for classes and make arrangements to
complete all work before Friday 20th November. We want to make sure that all students finish the year successfully.

The early commencement program for 2021 VCE and VCAL students begins on Thursday 19th November, information
has already been circulated to students. There will be end of year activities for current Year 10s on Wednesday 25th
November and their final day at school is Thursday 26t November.

NAIDOC WEEK 8-15th November

This week is NAIDOC week. NAIDOC celebrations will be held around Australia
to celebrate the history, culture and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres
Strait Islander peoples. NAIDOC Week is a celebration of the uniqueness of their
traditions and cultures, recognition of the on-going fight for justice, land rights
and equality for First Nations people and their contribution to modern Australia.

Normally we would have an assembly and event at the college celebrating
NAIDOC and invite past Koori students to speak. We were hoping to invite Always was,

Corrie Thorpe who created the beautiful mural now up between A and B wing. =

Unfortunately because of COVID this cannot be. Always WIII Be-
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This year, the theme is Always Was, Always Will Be. It recognises that First

Nations people have occupied and cared for this continent for over 65,000
years.

As noted on the NAIDOC website:

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people were Australia’s first explorers,
first navigators, first engineers, first farmers, first botanists, first scientists,
first diplomats, first astronomers and first artists.

Australia has the world’s oldest oral stories. Australia’s First Peoples
engraved the world’s first maps, made the earliest paintings of ceremony
and invented unique technologies. They built and engineered structures,
predating well-known sites such as the Egyptian Pyramids and Stonehenge.

Always Was, Always Will Be acknowledges that hundreds of Nations and
their cultures covered this continent and that sovereignty was never ceded.

NAIDOC Week 2020 acknowledges and celebrates that our nation’s story
didn’t begin with documented European contact. The very first footprints
on this continent were those belonging to First Nations peoples. All
Australians can celebrate that First Nations people have the oldest
continuing cultures on the planet.
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CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND

The government has made changes to the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) to provide more support to
families in need. As many families are now facing financial difficulty and camps and excursions are being delayed,
for the remainder of this year only CSEF may be used for school charges.

Please note that if you have a CSEF credit as well as outstanding charges on your school account, the credit will be
allocated to your charges with one exception. The exception is VCAL students who may want to use the credit for

the NCAT Annual Job Ready Skills Courses. Where a CSEF credit exists for a VCAL student it will remain until after
this closing date.

CSEF eligibility date extended. The final eligibility date for CSEF this year only, has been extended from 14t April
until 5th October. Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents are now
eligible to apply for CSEF up to 5t October 2020. Payments for students eligible between Wednesday 15t April and
Monday 5t October 2020 will be made at 50 per cent of the standard primary and secondary per student rates.

If you have not received CSEF this year and you hold a pension or Health Care Card that was valid on 5th October
2020 please contact the office for an application form. You will also be required to supply a copy of your eligibility
card with the student listed as a dependant.

PAYMENT OF MATERIAL CHARGES
The College requests that all 2020 Material Charges be paid in full by 10th December 2020.

Payments can be made at the General Office, by credit card in person or over the phone, BPAY or by Direct Deposit.
If you are paying by Direct Deposit please use the student ID code as the transaction detail e.g. ABCOOOT.

UNEXPLAINED ABSENCES

Parents/Guardians are required to provide explanations for all student absences. To check if your student has any
unexplained absences/lates you can log into Compass and there will be a message stating ‘Attendance Note
Required’ in the My News section of the Homepage. The link ‘Click here for more information’ will show you
unexplained absences but you can also select Summary to review attendance for all periods on any given date.

Do not enter an explanation if you believe your student was in class, this will affect their attendance record.
Please contact the office so we can adjust the system accordingly.

If you require assistance with Compass please feel free to contact the office on 9478 1333.

CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS

Monday 9th November Year 12 VCE Exams begin / Year 11 Exams begin
Tuesday 10th November Last day formal VCAL classes
Wednesday 18th Nov 10Art VET Taster - students dismissed at lunchtime
School Council Meeting
Thurs 19th -Wed 25th Nov Early Commencement - 2021 VCE/VCAL students
(NO Early Commencement for 2021 Pre-App students, 10T classes as normal)
Wed 25t - Thurs 26th Nov Year 10Art and 10T End of Year Activities
Thursday 26th November Final day for Year 10 students

Wednesday 2"d Dec Year 12 VCE Exams end
Friday 4th December Certificate IV Instrument Making & Repair final day
Friday 18th December Term 4 ends




Year 12 Formal Lunch

In lieu of a traditional Year 12 Formal, students have taken the opportunity to make every Thursday a regular
celebration.

On the first Thursday of Term 4 many students got dressed up for our lunch time formal. They came together to
listen to music and have some snacks. As you can see, the masks didn't get in the way of a good outfit.
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